
 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
23 Marcus Clarke Street 
Canberra ACT 2601 
 
Dear ACCC, 
 
Plaid appreciates the opportunity to submit comments in response to the ACCC’s Consultation 
Paper on the potential updates to the Consumer Data Right (“CDR”) regarding accreditation, 
consent and user experience, issued 30 September 2020. As a financial data aggregator 
operating in the US, Canada, UK, Ireland, France, Spain and the Netherlands, Plaid plays an 
important intermediary role in​ ​empowering consumers to access data about themselves, and 
direct that data to be shared with apps or services of their choice. ​Plaid has been actively 
engaging in the dialogue about the CDR and we refer you to our earlier comment letters dated 
10 February 2020 and 20 July 2020. 
 
We are encouraged by the recent updates to the CDR that incorporate intermediaries to provide 
greater efficiency in consumer data sharing. In this comment letter we wish to specifically 
address the proposed changes outlined in Section 7.2 of the Consultation Paper, regarding 
consumers’ ability to amend their consents. We believe that in principle consumers must be 
given the proper controls to manage their data, and that when consent management provision 
falls solely to data holders there can be competitive interests that may interfere with consumers’ 
data rights. Therefore, we believe that the ACCC should strongly encourage accredited entities 
other than data holders to offer consent management dashboards.  
 
Consumers Should Have Strong Controls Over Their Consents  

In the context of consumer data sharing, consent management is a critical piece of consumer 
control. By providing consumers the ability to amend their consent, they can better engage and 
take action upon the data sharing connections they’ve chosen to establish. As such, we are 
supportive of the proposed updates to the CDR rules that would enable consumers to amend 
their consents.  
 
Specifically, in response to ​Question 32​ in the Consultation Paper, we believe that accredited 
persons should be strongly encouraged to offer consumers the ability to amend consents in the 
consumer dashboard. Moreover, as further outlined below, we believe that any such consent 
management tools should be designed and delivered in a neutral way, to prevent any actors in 
the ecosystem from influencing consumers’ consent management choices.  
 
Consumers, Rather Than Data Holders, Should Control Their Consents 

Based on Plaid’s experience in certain jurisdictions in which we operate, we’ve encountered 
policies that allow market actors who are not consumers themselves to manage consumers’ 






